


Selectmen’s Meeting 
August 19, 2024

Roster: Selectmen: Raymond Poulin, Janet White, David Veilleux
Town Manager: Stacie Rundlett, Lori Alyea, David and Lynn Cary

1.   Janet called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm
2.   The Board reviewed the minutes from the previous meeting. Raymond motioned to accept the minutes as written.  David 2nd and all were in favor.
3.   Old Business- There was a brief discussion on the 82 River Rd violation. Janet would reach out to the owner again and see about making arrangements to get the property cleaned up.  There was a lengthy discussion regarding the Tannery Bridge and having a special town meeting and public hearing for Tannery Bridge to be officially discontinued along with 50 feet of roadway on each side of the bridge.  The Board would like this bridge to be strictly a recreational bridge.
4.   Items by the Public- Lori asked about a committee being formed to research the SAD 74 budget and look at our options as a municipality.  The Board members were in favor and would try and get people to get on such a committee as well as fill the vacant positions on the Municipal Advisory Committee (MAC). 
5.   Department Heads- NONE
6.   Items by the Town Manager
a. The Board reviewed and signed the payroll and A/P warrants.
7.   Items by the Board of Selectmen
	a.  Abatement requests to review and motion on
1. Janet motioned to approve an abatement request from Richard and Barbara Parker for 279.18.  Raymond 2nd and all were in favor.
2. Janet motioned to approve an abatement request from Elaine and Robert Perkins for 50.76.  Raymond 2nd and all were in favor.
b. The Board reviewed and signed a fire protection contract for Highland Plantation.  
c. There was a lengthy discussion regarding the disposal of tax acquired property and the changes to the Maine laws regarding this process.  Notices will be going out soon giving the tax acquired properties 90 days to make some decisions regarding the sale of the property.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:17 pm	
These minutes were approved by the Board at the September 3rd meeting. smr
	
	
	




